November 2006 Volume 10 – Number 8

## Forum: Thursday, November 9

### Public Diplomacy: 18th Century Lessons, 21st Century Questions

Americans "rediscover" public diplomacy in wartime. Driven by the events of "9/11," widespread anti-Americanism, and mistakes in Iraq, many Americans are turning again to an instrument of statecraft that began with Thomas Jefferson's "decent respect for the opinions of mankind". What is public diplomacy? Why does it matter? What are its strengths and limitations?

These are the interesting questions that Bruce Gregory, Director of George Washington University's Public Diplomacy Institute, will discuss at the Forum meeting. Mr. Gregory also serves as an adjunct assistant professor of Media and Public Affairs at GWU. He has also taught a several other universities, the National Defense University, National War College and the Department of State's Foreign Policy Institute.

Remember LLI's food donation program and bring an item to donate to Annandale Christian Community for Action (ACCA). See details under "Community Outreach" elsewhere in this newsletter.

The meeting in the Forum Room on the second level of the Cultural Center will start promptly at 10:00 a.m. preceded by refreshments at 9:30 a.m. Please park in the garage by entering on the ground level from Center Drive. The hourly rate is \$1.00, cash only.

### **Lunch Bunch**

After the Forum meeting, Thursday, Nov. 9, join other LLI members at *Lo's Chinese Restaurant* located in the Pan Am Shopping Center at 3075 Nutley St., Fairfax, VA 22031. The restaurant is at the end near the MicroCenter store. It has daily specials and features quality Chinese food at modest cost. *Directions from Annandale Campus:* Left on Rt. 236, right on Prosperity Avenue, left on Arlington Blvd.; right on Nutley St. In the Pan Am shopping center before the construction bear right to the shops at the far end to the right of Glory Café.

## Come to the Holiday Party — Don't Disappoint the Elves!

LLI Elves are working hard to make this year's holiday party extra special.

This is the last of the trilogy of celebrations for the Tenth Anniversary of Lifetime Learning Institute of Northern Virginia.

Date: Thursday, December 14
Place: Knights of Columbus Hall
5115 Little Falls Road
Arlington, Virginia, 22207

Time: 11:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.

Reservation flyer and directions will be furnished at the November 9 Forum meeting and in the next newsletter.

### Scholarship Fund Drive

Do you know how helpful and vital NVCC/NOVA at Annandale is to our LLI group? The college provides (free of charge) places of our monthly Forums, classrooms, the LLI office, plus numerous other benefits. One of the best ways we can shows our appreciation is by your *GENEROUS* donation to the LLI Scholarship program. We plan to provide six scholarships, totaling \$9,000, to students

who show outstanding leadership and academic achievements at the Annandale and Medical Education Campuses. Later this month you will receive a letter asking you to send a *FULLY TAX DEDUCTIBLE* gift. Checks should be made payable to LLI/NOVA with the memo part marked for the scholarship fund. Or you can simply bring your check to the November Forum on Thursday, November 9.



## Calendar of Events

### November 2006

- 9 Forum (Thursday)
- 10 Board meeting
- 10 Dec. newsletter deadline
- 20 Newsletter mailing

### December 2006

- No Forum
- 1 Trip: Leesburg (Oatlands and Dodona)
- 8 Board meeting
- 8 Winter update deadline
- 14 Holiday Party
- 18 Update mailing

### January 2007

- 2 Forum
- 12 Board meeting
- 12 Feb. newsletter deadline
- 22 Newsletter mailing

### February 2007

- 6 Forum
- 9 Board meeting
- 9 Mar. newsletter deadline
- 20 Newsletter mailing

#### March 2007

- 7 Forum (Wednesday)
- 9 Board meeting
- 9 Apr. newsletter deadline
- 19 Newsletter mailing
- 28 Trip: Fredericksburg & Riverside Theater's "Bye, Bye, Birdie"

### April 2007

- 3 Forum
- 6 May newsletter deadline
- 13 Board meeting
- 16 Newsletter mailing
- 20 Trip: Supreme Court & Sewell-Belmont House

### May 2007

- 1 Forum
- 11 Board meeting
- 11 June newsletter deadline
- 21 Newsletter mailing
- 22–25 Trip: Long Island Tour (Hamptons, Montauk Point, Sagamore Hill, Winery)

### June 2007

- 5 Forum
- 8 Board meeting
- 13 Trip: Richmond (Lewis Ginter Gardens, Wilton Plantation Home and Maggie Walker Home)

### July 2007

- No Forum, no newsletter
- Board planning retreat

### August 2007

- 3 Sept. newsletter deadline
- 13 Newsletter mailing
- 28 Forum

### September 2007

- 7 Oct. newsletter deadline
- 14 Board meeting
- 17 Newsletter mailing
- 25–28 Trip: Plantations, Jamestown's 400 year anniversary, Wmsburg., and Yorktown

#### October 2007

- 9 Forum (second Tuesday)
- 12 Nov. newsletter deadline
- 22 Newsletter mailing
- 13-20 Trip: Cruise to Bermuda





#### **LLI Board of Directors**

President: Norma Hughes
Vice President: Dick DiBuono
Secretary: Gina Trapp

Treasurer: Phil Runge Assistant Treasurer: Warren Hynes

Assistant Treasurer: Warren Hynes
Past President: Lorin Goodrich
President Emeritus: J. Knox Singleton

Members: Libby Burge 07\*, Deanna deMember 09, Dick DiBuono 07, Burt Greenstein 07, Clinton Hall 08, Paul Hopler 08, Norma Hughes 09, Doug Johnson 09, Curt Komblau 08, Betty Mahon 07, Liddell McLeod 07, Don Reynolds 09, Phil Runge 08, Gina Trapp 09, Mary Underwood 08

\* year term ends

#### Administrator: Laura Charron

#### **Newsletter Staff**

Newsletter Editor: Liddell McLeod (703) 698-8366 / liddell\_mcl@cox.net
Graphic Design/Desktop Publisher: Alfred Brothers
Mailing Coordinator: Colletta Hammond

### President's Corner

Our picnic on September 20 was a rousing success, thanks to the chairman Dick DiBuono and his outstanding committee. The weather cooperated, colorful decorations carried out the western theme and we enjoyed barbeque and all the trimmings. Most of us participated in the line dancing taught by our enthusiastic dance instructor, and a good time was had by all.

The October Forum was attended by 154 members and guests and we enjoyed another fine speaker. At this Forum 148 pounds of non-perishable foods were collected and delivered to the organization Food for Others, who in turn sent a letter of appreciation to LLI. These donations, suggested earlier this year by Jane Jones, have become a monthly program generously supported by our members and greatly appreciated by the different organizations designated to receive the donations. Many thanks to our members for contributing each month to this very worthwhile cause.

If you missed the picnic, be sure not to miss our annual Holiday Party, which will be the third event honoring LLI's tenth anniversary. Please put December 14 on your calendar and let Betty Mahon know of your interest in helping out with the preparations.

Don't forget the November Forum is on Thursday, November 9. I hope to see everyone there.

Norma Hughes

### Community Outreach Food Program

Once again you came through with your generous food contributions. Next month the Annandale Christian Community for Action (ACCA) will be the beneficiary of your generosity. This organization is a coalition of 26 churches which, since 1967, has been providing emergency and critical assistance to thousands of clients. Over 700 volunteers help families and individuals in areas such as child development, transportation, counseling, shelter support, food/medical/financial emergencies, and student scholarships. Current needs include most of the staples such as rice, dried beans, cereal, canned tuna/meats, canned vegetables and fruits, 2 pound bags of sugar and flour and soap powder.

Betty Thatcher has graciously volunteered to make the delivery following the November meeting. Do you have a favorite agency you would like to be the beneficiary of our 2007 contributions? You can sign up at the November Forum or call Salli or Mary Ellen at 703-256-8001.

## Who Are the Forum Volunteers?

he Forum has a long history in LLI. The first meeting was in 1996 and was envisioned as way for members socialize on a regular basis and to attract new people. We now have over 300 members and a large percentage of them attend the monthly meetings



The Forum brings us together, enlightens us about what is happening in LLI, and enriches us with expert speakers and informative topics. It takes many volunteers to put on each of the nine Forums that LLI presents each year. Throughout the year Forum Speaker Coordinator Lorin Goodrich spends countless

hours searching for knowledgeable speakers to present pertinent topics—at no cost to LLI. Once speakers are engaged, Lorin assures that they arrive on time on the right day.

On the day of each Forum meeting, long before we gather at the Ernst Cultural Center, volunteers arrive to put on the show. Along with Lorin, **Barry Newman** is on the scene before 9 a.m. In charge of Forum set-up, he coordinates with NVCC Continuing Education, assuring that the room is set up correctly and that technical support needed by the speaker is in place and working.

Hospitality chairs Jane Jones and Bo Kelley arrange the refreshment table and check to see that the caterer has set up for coffee. Then the members who are donating refreshments arrive bearing goodies. Over 50 members have supplied baked goods and fruits this year.

Food Donation Program Chairmen Mary Ellen Firor and Salli Wise position their carts to accept the generous contributions of our membership. This year, Bonnie and Paul Hopler, Chuck and Martie Klee, Betty Mahon, Joan Pirrello, Don and Sally Reynolds, and Carol Weber have transported the collected items to several local charitable organizations.

New Membership Chairman Martha Siemering (Outgoing chairman is Colletta Hammond) organizes the membership table near the entrance. She is joined by one of her assistants who this year have included Jean Downey and Leah Porzel. They provide information to prospective members. Colletta, now Greeter Coordinator, briefs her volunteer for the day's event. This year, Ferne Beyer, Elaine Cherry, Margaret Lowery, Betty

**Pogerman, Sally Reynolds,** and **Genevieve Thiem** have stood at the entryway and greeted old and new members and guests as they arrive.

Administrator Laura Charron and Treasurer Phil Runge are on hand to take money for dues, trips, and classes. President Norma Hughes, wearing her "chapeau of the month" prepares to preside. Don Reynolds has his camera at the ready to document the affair.

The show is ready to begin.

After the meeting, John Bogart, Lunch Bunch Coordinator, and Elaine Bogart host other LLIers at an après Forum lunch. Throughout the year John conducts gustatory investigations of the moderately priced restaurants located in central Fairfax County. Before each Forum he confers with the management of that month's chosen location and makes reservations for the 20 to 30 members who regularly attend.

All the folks involved in the staging of this monthly event are to be commended for its consistent high quality and conviviality. Show them your appreciation at next month's Forum.

## Membership Update

### **New Members**

Welcome! We hope you will participate in our classes and volunteer your talents and time to our various committees.

Betty Beaubien, 5310 Old Castle Lane, Springfield, VA 22151, 703-426-2803

Mary Ann Craft, 8271 The Midway, Annandale, VA 22003, 703-978-3892, MACRAFT827@aol.com

Sharon Graham, 7523 Salem Rd, Falls Church, VA 22043, 703-560-3450, grahamsp@aol.com

Ms. Marion Morrison, 3620 Camelot Dr, Annandale, VA 22003

Bettie Jane Owen (rejoined), 7350 Shenandoah Ave, Annandale, VA 22003 ;703-256-1878

Dr. Charles Schaefer, 307 Yoakum Pkwy, Alexandria, VA 22304, 703-823-7938

Jane Staub, 3705 S. George Mason Dr, Apt 1711 S, Falls Church, VA 22041, 703-820-9139, JKBritton@yahoo.com

### Changes / Corrections

**Deanna deMember**, 7408 Spring Village Drive, # 422, Springfield, VA 22150; 703-866-0907

## 10th Anniversary Picnic: An Oklahoma Sequel

f you thought about it, LLI's Tenth Anniversary Picnic was a throwback to Rogers' and Hammerstein's Oklahoma, the musical everybody wanted to see after WW2. Hammerstein's lyrics in "The Farmer and the Cowman Should Be Friends" previewed the cool

but sunny celebration of dining and dancing: "Cowboys dance with farmers' daughters; farmers dance with ranchers' gals."

Creative decorating by energetic volunteers transformed the huge Ft. Hunt pavilion into a Western Harvest Celebration with bales of hay, pumpkins, ten foot corn stalk clusters, and an overseeing scarecrow. Cowboy boots, 10-gallon hats, jeans and bandannas, spurs and lariats were surrounded by numerous "Most Wanted" posters. A catered barbecue buffet and homemade salads provided by loyal members were followed by double deck layer cake with ice cream.

The second of three anniversary events celebrating LLI's 10th year, the picnic attracted even more registrations than the Greenspring Luncheon. Dr. Richard Ernst, the NVCC president who gave the green light to Knox Singleton to make LLI a reality ten years ago, was unable to attend. After a six year wait, the Ernsts were joining other LLI residents at Greenspring the day of the picnic.



Autumn sunshine accompanied by cool breezes from the Potomac lured many of the picnickers to tables outside of the large pavilion. A program of line dancing followed by the LLI Non-Singers brought them back in to dance, listen and sing. The program ended with a harvest of groceries supplied for door prizes by Safeway Stores and Trader Joe's. The 10th Anniversary Committee promised more grocery door prizes for the Holiday Party in December.

Norma Hughes recognized, Don Reynolds, 10th Anniversary Committee Chair, an expressed appreciation to all the volunteers who made the event a success.



**Decorations** — Janet Goodrich, Arlene Gribben, Colletta Hammond, Trudy Hynes, Salli Wise, Sally Reynolds

Food and Beverage — Virginia Edgell, Bonnie Hopler, Bob Huley, Ed Kazanowski, Martie Klee, Betty Mahon, John McClanahan and Liddell McLeod

Registration — Martha Siemering & friends

**Program** — Marie Baglio, Dick DiBuono (Picnic Committee Chair), Norma Hughes, Chuck Klee (acting Chair), Liddell McLeod and Don Reynolds

Photography — Marianne Moerman

**Set up / Cleanup** — Lorin Goodrich, Paul Hoper, Bonnie Hopler, Chuck Klee, Marianne Moerman, Joan Pirrello, Leah Porzel, and Betty Lee Thatcher

And as Hammerstein continued in *Oklahoma*: "One man likes to push a plow; the other likes to chase a cow." We had them both — cowboys (girls) and ranchers...Don Reynolds

Pictures from the picnic can be seen online at http://groups.msn.com/LLINOVA/2006picnic.

### LLI Shakespeare Festival

## Important Notice re Attendance at 2007 Shakespeare Plays

We have had to make reservations for group attendance at all the plays far in advance. If you plan to attend a play, whether or not you sign up for the classes, we encourage you to submit your payment as soon as you receive the flier for a particular play. All fliers are being made available in the newsletters.

The 2007 class dates are as follows:

Jan. 30 — King Lear

Feb. 20 — Richard III

May 15 — Rosencrantz and Guildenstern Are Dead

The 2007 Sunday matinee play dates are as follows:

**Feb. 11** — *King Lear.* The flier will be in the next newsletter.

**Mar. 4** — *Richard III.* The flier was in the last Newsletter. If you plan to attend, it is important to send your money if you have not already done so.

**June 10** — Rosencrantz and Guildenstern Are Dead. The flier is in this newsletter.

We have sold our allotted number of tickets for the 2006 *A Midsummer Night's Dream.* Please contact Helen Clark at (703) 573-1671 if you have any questions about the tickets, or Virginia Fernbach at (703) 751-8369 about the LLI Shakespeare Festival.

Thank you in advance for your understanding and help.

# "LIFESTYLES OF THE RICH AND FAMOUS" and "THE "HAMPTONS" Tuesday, May 22 to Friday, May 25, 2007

### The Travel Package Includes:

- Roundtrip luxury coach transportation
- Hotel accommodations 4 days and 3 nights; double occupancy
- ❖ Goodie Bag upon arrival at the hotel & a Hampton-based movie in the evening

Meals: Three hot breakfasts at the hotel

Three dinners at fine local restaurants. Choose from the group menu.

One Gourmet lunch box at the Vanderbilt Mansion. Pre-order

- Guided tour of the Vanderbilt Mansion, "Eagle's Nest."
- Driving tour of the oceanfront mansions of the Rich & Famous in Southampton Village
- Visit to the Montauk Point Lighthouse with a breathtaking view of three states.
- Guided tour of the famous Phipps Estate and the formal English Old Westbury Gardens.
- Visit Stony Brook Village for shopping & lunch on your own.
- Admission to the Museum of Art, History & Carriages at Stony Brook
- Historic tour of Sag Harbor one of the original entry ports into the U.S. along with the Old Custom House, the Presbyterian Church where Julie Andrews first sang, the Old Jail, Martha Stewart's favorite Antique Shop and the Whaling Museum, celebrating its anniversary with special exhibits.
- Guided tour of the old farmhouse, bottling plant and wine tasting at the Palmer Vineyards.
- ❖ Shopping in the village of Easthampton & drive-by of Bridgehampton
- A short ferry crossing to and from Shelter Island.
- Guided tour of Sagamore Hill, home of Theodore Roosevelt.
- Services of a guide for touring to all attractions on 5/23 and 5/24.
- Gratuity for guides, bus driver and other applicable arrangements.
- Itinerary & map

Price \$595 Members and \$635 for non LLI Members; \$120 Single Hotel Supplement

Deposit: \$200 due by Jan. 5, 2007

Balance due March 16, 2007 Non-refundable after 3/16/07

## TOUR TITLE: "LIFESTYLES OF THE RICH & FAMOUS," Tuesday, May 22 to Friday, May 25, 2007 REGISTRATION FOR THE TRIP INCLUDES:

\*Sign the Waiver below. \* Send a deposit check for \$200 \* Include a self-addressed, stamped envelope.

Lifetime Learning Institute/NOVA

Division of Continuing Education, NVCC Annandale

Westbury Mansion and Gardens (above)

No

8333 Little River Turnpike

Diet Coke

Annandale, VA 22003

Name	Phone		Circle if LLI Mem	Circle if LLI Member: Yes	
Address	City	State	Zip	-	
I'll share a room with		[Both persons i	must register at the same time.]		
Check: I wish to share			Non-smoking room		
Cost Check					

This Assumption and Acknowledgement must be signed and is a prerequisite for participation.

Regular Sprite

The tours of the Lifetime Learning Institute of Northern Virginia require walking and the physical capability to access sites that may have structural obstacles. By participating, I assume the risks inherent in this tour and agree to hold LLI, its Board of Directors, Administrator, volunteers, and other agents harmless from any and all claims from bodily injury and/or property damage that result from my participation in this tour, or my inability to participate fully.

Further, I understand that, should I require personal assistance to participate in this tour, I am responsible for securing such assistance. That responsibility includes registering a person with LLI who can and will be totally responsible for providing all assistance. I will register the person by having him or her sign below. I also understand that LLI reserves the right to deny a request to participate in this tour if, as determined by LLI, such participation would impede the tour's operation or diminish the enjoyment of other participants.

Participant's Signature:	Emergency Contact		
Participant's Signature:	Emergency Contact	Name	Phone
	Emergency Connect	Name	Phone

### ROSENCRANTZ AND GUILDENSTERN ARE DEAD

By Tom Stoppard
Directed by Paul Mullins
In the Mead Theatre
(one of three theatres within The Studio Theatre)
Sunday, June 10<sup>th</sup>, 2007
Matinee at 2:00 P.M.
Cost \$38.00

On the fortieth anniversary of this groundbreaking modern classic, The Studio Theatre returns to Tom Stoppard's first play. Inspired by Shakespeare's Hamlet, Stoppard blends together dazzling, intricate wordplay and hilarious physical comedy in this true landmark of modern drama.

Directions to the Studio Theatre 1501 14<sup>th</sup> St. NW, Washington, DC Metro-red line to Dupont Circle. Q St. exit to 14<sup>th St.</sup> & turn right or Circle exit and walk up P St. (6 blocks, a ten minute walk)

Detailed driving directions on <a href="https://www.studiotheatre.org">www.studiotheatre.org</a>. Colonial garage is closed on Sundays.

See Shakespeare Festival Course In the Winter/Spring Catalogue. Play reservations need to be made now or we would not be able to obtain seats.

Please return coupon with check
Rosencrantz and Guilderstern are Dead

Lifetime learning Institute of NOVA
C/o NVCC Continuing Education
8333 Little River Turnpike
Annandale, VA 22003

Name	Address		
State and Zip Code	Phone		
No. of tickets at \$38.00 each			

## Special Interest Groups

### Favorite Books Club

On November 16 the group will discuss a mystery entitled *Dreaming of the Bones* by Deborah Crombie. This book is part of an English procedural series set among Cambridge literary types and featuring the fictional Scotland Yard's Superintendent Duncan Kincaid. The main characters sift through a tangle of relationships, secrets, and lies to find not just a killer but a secret which will change their own lives forever.

Sounds intriguing and fun? Join us at the Mason District Governmental Center, 6507 Columbia Pike, Annandale, 11:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. You do not need to sign up to attend. If you have any questions, call Arlene Gribben at 703-569-0357 or send e-mail to arlenegribb@aol.com.

### Gourmand Group

Bonnie Hopler arranged for two Gourmand events in October. Nine members feasted on catered hors d'oeuvres from Ridgewell's at Bonnie and Paul's home on October 4. On October 10 Bonnie arranged for nine Gourmands to have a docent-led tour of the National Museum of Women in the Arts. Following the tour we had lunch in their Mezzanine Café.

Virginia Edgell made arrangements for the November event at the Mount Vernon Inn. Deanna deMember has scheduled the December 5 outing at Dolce Vita in Fairfax. Those wishing to lunch at Dolce Vita should contact Deanna. Jeanne Downey is planning the luncheon in January and Becky Perry, February.

### Arts and Smarts

Our first museum excursion to the National Portrait Gallery was a great success and enjoyed by all. The overview of both the Portrait Gallery and the Museum of American Art was an excellent enticement for many returns to these wonderful galleries. Looking forward through the end of 2006, we have two more programs: October 23 we go to the East Building of the National Gallery of Art for the Constable Exhibition; November 17 we tour the Freer/Sackler Galleries. There will not be a museum visit in December. For information contact Donna Trogler at 703-751-8932 or DTrogler@aol.com.

## LLI Current Events Group (formerly the Discussion Group)

Place: Friday, November 3, 2006
Place: Mason District Center
Time: 10:00 to 11:30 a.m.
Topic: Election 2006

What are the primary issues, in your opinion, that will influence the election Tuesday? What should be the key area for action in the incoming Congress?

Our goal is a diverse discussion with equal participation by all who wish to speak. After about an hour on the topic, we will have an open forum on current events of interest to anyone in the group after choosing the next topic. Meetings are open to anyone who wants to participate or learn more about current events.

For more information, e-mail Shirley Lotz at svlotz@cox.net or call her at (703) 978-2977.

### Bridge Group

In November, the LLI Bridge Group will meet only once: Wednesday, November 8, at the Mason District Government Center from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. (bring a bag lunch). Please call Bob or Gladys Bucklew, Chairpersons, at 703-631-7889 any date you wish to attend to afford us the opportunity to obtain sufficient card tables for attendees. All are welcome. Note that if there are "extra" people, Bridge play is rotated (four hands per game) among all present. Also, most of our players are "singles"; you do not need a partner to attend. We hope you can join us!

### Walkabouts

"Walkabouts" is the new name of the recently established LLI walking group. While the group is a work in progress, to date we have agreed to schedule a walk outdoors every other week. Most walks will last about one hour. Light rain or snow will not cancel a walk. On a rotating basis, someone from the group volunteers to lead each walk. Scheduling is a work in progress. By the end of each walk, we attempt to have the next two walks scheduled. Scheduling is a work in progress. For now we see weekdays from noon to 1:00 as the time with the least conflicts. Plans will be announced at the Forums, printed in the monthly newsletters, and posted on the LLI Web site. (To receive email notification, send your email address to <code>liddell\_mcl@cox.net</code>.)

### Come Fly with LLI

We have had three meetings this Fall. The group is planning the following for 2007–2008.

Feb.-Mar. 2007 So. America (led by Norma Hughes)

May-June 2007 Ireland

Early 2008 S. Italy & Sicily
May–June 2008 Cruise/land Alaska

Fall 2008 To be decided

In addition to planning the trips we also have classroom study of the places we plan to visit to learn about their history, culture, art, etc. The Study portion of the program will be featured in the winter-spring 2007 catalogue. Our next meeting will be Nov. 13 at 1:30 p.m. at the Mason District Governmental Center.

Please join us. For further information contact Doug Johnson at *leonadougjohnson@yahoo.com* or call 703-549-0474.



### Lifetime Learning Institute of Northern Virginia

c/o NVCC Continuing Education 8333 Little River Turnpike Annandale, Virginia 22003

Phone (703) 503-0600 / FAX (703) 503-5350

E-Mail: llinova@juno.com Website: http://lli.nova.org NON-PROFIT ORG. U.S. POSTAGE PAID Permit No. 2192 Merrifield, VA

Look at the date on this label. Is it time to send your dues? Time Sensitive Material Please Deliver by October 30, 2006

# resen mulushap

New date for Course 6F31P – Short Stories with Professor Tom Hardy

The session originally scheduled for Friday, Oct. 13, is rescheduled for Friday, Oct. 27. Same time and place — 1:30 p.m. McDiarmid Room 215. ( If any questions, call the class coordinator.)

### **Trip to the National Cathedral**

The Great Gothic Class is scheduling a trip by bus to the National Cathedral on December 7, 2006. There are several spaces open if you wish to go along. The trip will be from 8:30 – 12:30 leaving from the Little River Church of Christ. The tour will be led by the class instructor who is a cathedral docent. The cost of \$20 covers the bus fee as well as the entrance fee. Please contact Paul Hopler.



Deadline for the Dec. newsletter input: Nov. 10.